
Dear Madam Vice President, 

 

We, municipal councilors of the opposition in the city of Bessancourt, located in the Val d’Oise, north of 

Paris (France). We are following up on a letter of support that we sent to you on July 26, 2024, already 

expressing our admiration for your commitment and ideals. It is with deep respect and great admiration 

that we write to you today in the aftermath of the presidential election results. Although the outcome 

of this election does not reflect the hope we had for your victory, your campaign has been a source of 

inspiration and a powerful catalyst for hope for millions of people. 

We wish to express our heartfelt gratitude for your unwavering dedication to the values you so 

courageously champion. Your program was a bold call for unity, justice, and shared prosperity. Among 

the key pillars of your vision, several resonate deeply with us: 

1. The fight against climate change: Your determination to implement a green and sustainable 

economy by investing in renewable energy and creating millions of jobs in decarbonized sectors 

is an absolute priority for our collective future. 

2. The defense of civil rights and social justice: You have been a strong voice for equal rights, 

criminal justice reform, and the fight against systemic discrimination. Your commitment inspires 

those who believe in a fairer society. 

3. Access to affordable healthcare for all: Your dedication to strengthening and expanding the 

healthcare system to ensure every family receives necessary care is essential. 

4. Support for education: By advocating for quality education accessible to all children and for the 

cancellation of certain student debts, you have touched the hearts of those who believe in equal 

opportunities. 

5. Promotion of women’s rights: You have been a tireless champion of reproductive rights and 

economic equality between genders, setting an example through your historic career. 

Your campaign reaffirmed that politics can be a force for upliftment and hope. You have shown that, 

even in the most challenging moments, it is possible to stand tall against adversity and continue fighting 

for ideals that transcend divisions. 

 

 



We want to assure you of our continued support in the pursuit of your political and social actions. Do 

not give up. We hold onto the hope of seeing you lead the White House one day, where your vision and 

leadership can profoundly transform the future of your country. 

With all our gratitude and most sincere encouragement, 


